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1. Introduction

3GPP WGs continued meeting electronically in Q3, starting most studies and work items for Rel-17 while still handling significant Rel-16 maintenance. This paper provides our views on Rel-17 schedule and TU planning.
2. Rel-17 schedule
The RAN#88e discussion on the progress of Rel-17 and whether to revise the target completion date of Rel-17 led to the following conclusion from the RAN chairman [1]:
RAN chairman: we can agree that current schedule is not sustainable but we cannot yet put down a plausible plan for the REL-17 freeze so that we have to come back on this; the RAN1 SIs deadline can already be extended by 3 months.
It was also concluded in [2] that:
Timeline changes will be addressed once firm detailed planning will be possible. This planning is not expected to happen before December 2020.
The rationale for this decision was precisely that it was difficult to estimate how much delay would eventually be needed, due to several uncertainties: whether/when F2F meetings will be possible, how effective is Rel-17 work in the RAN WGs, and the pending conclusions of Rel-17 studies (which were delayed to Dec 2020).
All these reasons are still valid, thus we don’t see the need to revisit the conclusion from RAN#88e. December 2020 remains the appropriate check point for deciding the proper adjustment of Rel-17 schedule. This adjustment should be done once, thus it should be avoided to make an intermediate decision too early.

Proposal 1: No Release 17 schedule adjustment at RAN#89e; keep checkpoint on stage-3 schedule in December 2020 with the understanding that there will be at least a 3-month additional delay.
3. Rel-17 TU planning
The time budget for Rel-17 items for Q4 of 2020 needs to be approved by RAN. The meeting planning for the first half of 2021 should also be decided. If RAN WGs continue meeting electronically, what will be the weekly planning for RAN WGs meetings until June 2021?
A decision should also be taken with regards to the start time of Rel-17 studies that don’t target normative work, considering the progress made so far in RAN WGs on the other studies that target normative work. This should be done in consideration of the anticipated minimum additional delay of 3 months.

Proposal 2: RAN#89e should decide the TU planning for Rel-17 SI/WI until December 2020. The start time of studies not targeting normative work in Rel-17 should be decided in consideration of the anticipated minimum additional delay of 3 months.

4. Conclusion
The following is proposed for agreement at RAN#89e:

Proposal 1: No Release 17 schedule adjustment at RAN#89e; keep checkpoint on stage-3 schedule in December 2020 with the understanding that there will be at least a 3-month additional delay.
Proposal 2: RAN#89e should decide the TU planning for Rel-17 SI/WI until December 2020. The start time of studies not targeting normative work in Rel-17 should be decided in consideration of the anticipated minimum additional delay of 3 months.
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